
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

December 14th, 1929 
 
 All members having been notified, the City Council of the 
City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in special session at 7:30 
o'clock P. M. Those present and answering at roll call were: 
Councilmen Penberthy, Glassford, Bear, Hirons, Hall, Sievert, 
Rogers. City Manager Thompson, City Attorney Hinman, and City 
Clerk Tomlinson were present. 
 
Fulton Pet. Corp. natural gas franchise submitted  officials 
explains ordinance 
 

 The purpose of the meeting was to discuss a proposed 
franchise ordinance which had been submitted by the Fulton 
Petroleum Corporation, for the purpose of furnishing the City of 
Grand Junction with natural gas, and for any other business which 
might properly come before the Council. 
 
 Mr. C. A. Winder, Supervisor of Public Utilities of Fort 
Worth, Texas was present. Mr. Goodwin, Mr. Fulton, Mr. Smith, and 
other members of the Fulton Petroleum Corporation explained the 
ordinance as submitted, and explained to the Council what their 
company proposes to do. Several suggested changes to the 
ordinance were made by Mr. Winder. After considerable discussion, 
the Fulton Petroleum Corporation expressed the desire to submit 
the proposed changes to their office in Seattle, stating that 

they would report back at the regular meeting to be held December 
18th, 1929. 
 
Tax sale certificates 
 
 Mr. Thompson stated that Mr. Frank Federico offered $100.00 
for the tax certificates which have been issued on Lot 1, Block 
10, Mobley's subdivision. 
 
 Councilman Hall moved and Councilman Hirons seconded the 
motion that the City of Grand Junction sell to Mr. Frank 
Federico, the tax certificates on Lot 1, Block 10, Mobley's 
Subdivision. Upon which motion the following vote was cast: 
Councilmen voting YEA; Penberthy, Glassford, Bear, Hirons, Hall, 

Sievert, Rogers. Councilman voting NO - None. 
 
Bid on Alley Pav. #2 bonds 
 
 
 
 The following Estimate, being Estimate No. 1 (Final) showing 
the amount of work done by the Department of Public Works on 
Alley Paving District No. 2 was presented. 
 

OFFICE OF THE CITY ENGINEER 



 

CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO. 
 

DECEMBER 1st, 1929, 
 

ESTIMATE NO. 1 (Final) 
 
ESTIMATE OF WORK DONE BY THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS ON ALLEY 
PAVING DISTRICT NO. 2. 
 
 
940 Cu. yds. excavation @ 72¢ per Cu. yd. $676.80 
4252 Sq. Yds. 7" Portland Cement Concrete pavement 
@ $2.3212 per Sq. yd. 

 
9872.06 

Engineering, Advertising, and contingencies   421.83 
 $10970.69 
  
Cost of Paving Alley intersections to be paid 
out of Intersection Fund 

 
$333.00 

 
 
 I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing is a full, true and 
correct final estimate of work done on Alley Paving District No. 
2. 
 

 
/s/ J. E. Thompson 

City Engineer 
 

ATTEST: 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Hirons that Estimate No. 1 (Final) of Alley Paving District No. 2 
be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 A bid of $965.00 for 6% Alley Paving District No. 2 in the 
amount of $12,000, made by the Joseph D. Grigsby Co. was 
presented. It was moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by 
Councilman Hall that the bid be rejected. Motion carried. 

 
 There being no further business to come before the meeting 
on motion duly made, and carried, the meeting adjourned. 

 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 
 
 


